MINUTES

LOUISIANA SOYBEAN AND GRAIN RESEARCH

AND PROMOTION BOARD

November 19, 2021
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Charles Cannatella, Scott Wiggers, Kellon Lee, Joey Olivier, Damian Glaser, Will Miller

MEMBERS ABSENT:
Joey Boudreaux, Darrell VanDeven, Burch Pierce, Garrett Marsh, Luke Sayes

OTHERS PRESENT:
Andy Brown
Chairman Cannatella called the meeting to order and reviewed the agenda.  The Board conducted the business meeting after all research project reports were presented. Research reviews started on November 18th at 8 a.m. and ended at 11:15 a.m. on November 19th. No changes to the agenda were presented, so the board preceded with the agenda as presented.
 The Board next considered the minutes of the previous meeting.

ACTION NO. 1
A motion was made by Scott Wiggers seconded by Joey Olivier and carried, to approve the minutes of the previous meeting, from July 2021.
Andy Brown then presented the various financial reports to the Board.  The state financial audit for 2021 was reviewed and Brown gave an overview of the auditor selection process as mandated by state law.  The LDAF year to date September 2021 collections report, the current cash position of the Board and the preliminary assessment income projections for the 2021 crop were each presented and discussed (attached).  

ACTION NO. 2
A motion was made by Scott Wiggers seconded by Kellon Lee and carried, to receive and file the FY 2021 audit and the other financial reports.  
The Board then entered into a discussion about the proposals for 2022 heard prior to the meeting. Historical knowledge was shared with new board members and ideas for projects moving forward was discussed. Cannatella and Wiggers described to the group the idea of involving the LA Ag Consultants Association through a survey and potentially other partnerships to allow their guidance on research needs in the 4 commodities represented.  By consensus, the board notified Brown to move forward in drafting an online survey and asked that he make it a goal to have the results of that survey available for the January budget meeting.
The FFA the proficiency awards and sponsorship request were next considered.  Brown shared correspondence from LA FFA on the use of funds for a proficiency award in agronomy and through commodity promotion at the FFA state convention. The Board tabled sponsorship considerations to the January budget meeting.
Brown then notified the Board that there would be a public recruitment for the next USB nominee from Louisiana. Cannatella’s term is set to expire, and he will have term limited out this year. Brown asked that the board assist in nominee recruitment and that the board would be conducting that selection at the January meeting. The Board encouraged Brown to solicit interest through various outlets to insure a good diverse group of nominees could be considered in January.
Brown continued by letting the Board know that the typical organizational requests were coming in ahead of the 2022 budget meeting. He asked if there were any groups that the Board would like to hear from to invite to participate in person for the January meeting. The Board indicated they’d like to hear from NCGA. 
Chairman Cannatella then discussed availability of LSU personnel and facilities for the January meeting. Due to continued recovery from tornado damage and changes to the Board members, it was requested the Board hold its January meeting in Baton Rouge. After discussion, it was tentatively scheduled that the funding meeting for the LSGRPB would be held at the Louisiana Farm Bureau Federation Office on January 18, 2022 beginning at 8:00 am.

The ethics training and disclosure report requirements were then reviewed.  The ethics training for each year can be done at any time during the year online, but must be completed by December 31, 2021.  Board members were encouraged to save a hard copy or an electronic copy of the training certificate, or email to Andy Brown to be filed with LSGRPB documents. Brown also distributed certificates of completion for the Sexual Harassment Training and asked members who had completed the training and read the liability documents to sign the certificate. Brown reminded members via email prior to the meeting about both trainings.

Chairman Cannatella called for any other business and public comment. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned. 

_________________________________

Charles Cannatella,   Chairman

